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Sefatia Romeo Theken
Office of the Mayor

9 Dale Avenue
Gloucester, MA 01930
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Re: Plant Closure WARN Notification
Dear Mayor Theken:

This is to inform you that Whole Foods Market’s North Atlantic Region will be
permanently closing its entire Pigeon Cove Seafood Facility located at 15 Parker St., Gloucester,
MA 01930 effective August 15, 2019. The closing will impact approximately 59 employees. We
can make available to you if needed the job titles of the positions to be affected and the number of
affected employees in each job classification. There are no bumping rights available, and no union
represents the affected employees.

Whole Foods Market will continue to provide full pay to the affected Team Members
through the effective facility closing date to the extent necessary to meet our WARN Notice
obligations. During this time, it is Whole Foods Market’s intent to work with affected employees
to secure other positions within our Whole Foods Market stores and facilities to the extent possible.

We look forward to working with you to assist our workers in any way possible. My
contact information is below or you may contact my co-worker Danielle Tenczar, Coordinator,
Team Member Services, at 774-843-4774, should you require any additional information.

Sincerely,
£
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“"Linda Shear
Executive Coordinator, Team Member Services
North Atlantic Region

774.797.0349




